
Impact Statement for Requested Council Action 

IMPACT STATEMENT 

Legislation title: 

Reappoint Jessica Engeman to the Historic Landmarks Commission for a second 4-year term to 
expire October 1, 2019 (Report) 

Contact name: 
Contact phone: 
Presenter name: 

Tim Heron, Bureau of Development Services, Land Use Section 
503-823-7726, tim.heron@portlandoregon.gov 
Tim Heron 

Purpose of proposed legislation and background information: 
The appointment of these Commissioners is required by Portland City Code [Title 33] to fulfill 
quorum requirements for Type 2 and Type 3 Land Use Reviews. 

Financial and budgetary impacts: 
The Commissioner appointments are citizen-volunteer positions, so no revenue or expenses are 
incurred by these positions. 

Community impacts and community involvement: 
The Bureau of Development Services continually advertises positions for the Commission 
through its webpage, public phone calls to the Commission Clerk and Staff, and as needed Media 
Announcements of upcoming positions. These Media Announces are widely circulated in the 
design, development and neighborhood community news outlets and web pages. 
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CITY OF 

PORTLAND, OREGON 

October 7, 2015 

To: Mayor Charlie Hales 
Commissioner Nick Fish 
Commissioner Amanda Fritz 
Commissioner Steve Novick 

From: Commissioner Dan Saltzman 
Office of Public Affairs 

Dan Saltzman, Commissioner 
1221 S.W . 4th Avenue, Room 230 

Portland , Oregon 97204 
Telephone: (503) 823-4151 

Fax: (503) 823-3036 
dan@portlandoregon.gov 

Subject: Reappointment of Jessica Engeman to the Historic Landmarks Commission 

1) Reappointment & Historic Landmarks Commissioner candidate rationale. 
I am recommending Jessica Engeman be reappointed to the Historic Landmarks 
Commission. Her 2nd term will be from October 2, 2015 to expire on October 1, 
2019. This reappointment is in the "historian" category. Jessica is willing to serve the 
Commission again in a second term. Jessica has proven herself as a valuable member 
of the Commission given her current roll as Vice Chair, active participation, and insight 
into preservation and restoration matters, as well as, her diverse professional 
experience working with state and government-owned properties, as well as, private 
development proposals. 

2) Upcoming Vacancies. 
The Historic Landmarks Commission has two members whose 2nd terms will expire 
soon - one in October and one in December 2015. 

This past August, we posted a Media Advisory announcing the openings for the 
Commission. Our mailing list included ONI for distribution to their Citywide notification 
list, which included LGBTQ community organizations, senior organizations, disability 
organizations, low-income organizations, and professional organizations. BOS Senior 
Planner Tim Heron, HLC Chair Brian Emerick and BOS Supervising Planner Kara 
Fioravanti reviewed a number of candidate applications that are under consideration. 

With the proposed reappointment of Jessica Engeman, the Bureau of Development 
Services will continue its outreach efforts to fill upcoming vacancies on the Historic 
Landmarks Commission. 


